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We rejoiced in
the baptism of 2
individuals this
past Sunday.
God is good!
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Dear pastors/supporting churches,

Our family has been busy since returning to Ireland last month following our
spring furlough! For starters, we praise the Lord for the two individuals who were
baptised last Sunday following the morning service.

The baptisms followed an incredible week at Camp VP, or Vertical Perspective, in
Drewstown House, County Meath. We were blessed to have 21 teens from Mallow,
along with a number of workers, attend the overnight camp. Several of the teens
were attending camp for the first time! It was evident that the Lord was working in
a number of hearts as our teammate, John Slater, challenged the teens through
a series of messages from the book of Ecclesiastes.

Just prior to our return from the US, the church was involved in an outreach at
the Mallow Home and Garden Festival. The three-day festival attracts thousands of
visitors each year and serves as a prime opportunity to share the Gospel with
people. We're thrilled to report that our people helped lead 10 individuals to faith
in Christ through the outreach.

We're already looking forward to our next outreach, a Holiday Bible Club set for
July 21-23, in the town of Fermoy, which is located about half an hour from Mallow
and has a population of around 7,000. The purpose of the HBC is to begin laying the
groundwork for planting a church in Fermoy. For several years, we and our
teammates, the Slaters, have been praying about starting a new work in Fermoy. In
early August, we will be welcoming missionaries Brian and Monica Berry to Ireland.
The Irish government recently granted Brian a visa to enter the country after he
appealed the government's original decision to deny his application. Needless to
say, their arrival is a huge answer to prayer. The Berrys will be launching a new
Bible study in Fermoy this autumn that we pray will lead to the establishment of an
independent Baptist church.

In addition, we are organising a second HBC in Mallow during the first week of
August. Last summer, several children trusted Christ as their Saviour at the Mallow
HBC so we're excited about hosting this event once again.
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